LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 85TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
April 17, 2017
TO: Honorable Carol Alvarado, Chair, House Committee on Urban Affairs
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1239 by VanDeaver (Relating to the governance of public housing authorities.), As
Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Local Government Code to modify the eligibility requirements and
duties of commissioners of public housing authorities. Expands an existing residential
requirement for municipal authorities to include areas outside the jurisdiction of the housing
authority as determined by the municipality. For county authorities, removes a restriction on
employees or officers of the county serving as commissioners and replaces it with a residential
requirement. Removes a requirement on certain commissioners being tenants of the authority for
counties with fewer than 150 public authority households following public notice. Expands
existing prohibitions on criminal activity and tenancy to commissioner eligibility. Replaces an
authorization for executive directors to employ other defined staff with a requirement.

The bill would take effect September 1, 2017.
Local Government Impact

According to the Texas Association of Counties, the bill is not anticipated to have significant
fiscal impact on counties.

Source Agencies:
LBB Staff: UP, JGA, GG, GP
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